Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association

Meeting of the Board of Directors

April 20, 2004

Location:
The meeting of the Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association was held at the offices of the Trabuco Canyon Water District.

Directors Present:
Chuck Ferlisi, Rod Miller, Dana Kemp and Roger Mangrum.

This being the annual election meeting, it was noted that a quorum of owners had not been established and the annual meeting was adjourned until the May 2004 meeting.

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.

Homeowners Discussion

The Board discussed a request from Mr. Uribe of 31911 La Subida in which he was asking the Board to approve allowing him to raise the courses of block on the wall at the back of his property.  The Board denied the request and noted he would be permitted to raise the columns on the fence and install a new, taller wrought iron fence.

Landscape
The Board tabled discussion of the landscape maintenance specifications until the entire Board was present to review them.

The Board reviewed and tabled various bids from Vandergeest Landscaping.

Discussion was held with regard to the maintenance of the damaged fence rails along the walking trails. After much discussion it was agreed that we would have our landscapers remove the damaged portions as necessary. 

Security

The Board met with Michael Bowels of Boyd & Associates to discuss having them perform the security services for the Rancho Cielo Community.   

A motion was made and 2nd to terminate Securitas Security and hire Boyd and Associates.  The transition will take place as soon as possible due to the failure by Securitas to comply with their contractual obligations.  All in favor, motion carried.  Mr. Williams will coordinate the transition.

The Board discussed the possible use of cameras at the guard shack and at the pool area.  The manager is to obtain bids from Boyd & Associates for camera systems

Minutes & Financial Reports
A motion was made by Mr. Kemp, 2nd by Mr. Ferlisi to approve the March 2004 meeting minutes as submitted.  All in favor, motion carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Miller, 2nd by Mr. Kemp to approve of the March 2004 financial statement.

Management Report
Mr. Williams updated the Board on the collection efforts underway within the community. 

The Board was provided with a property inspection list from the manager.

The Board reviewed the annual planner for the month of April 2004.

It was noted that the rotted common area wrought iron fencing was removed from the common areas.

Discussion was held with regard to the efforts underway to get the association’s web-site up and running.

Mr. Williams informed the Board that he had contacted Reagan Paving to address the problems with the slurry coat on the streets in some portions of the community.  Mr. Williams informed the Board that Reagan Paving did agree to correct the problem.  The Board and manager will map the areas that need to be reslurried.

Old Business
Discussion was held with regard to the bids to replace the pool deck around the common area pool.  It was noted that one bid was sent in from the contractors that were asked to submit bids for the work.  The bid that was obtained to replace the pool deck and coping around the pool and spa was for $67,000.00.  The Board tabled discussion on the matter.

The Board tabled discussion on the bids for the entry area upgrades.

New Business
The Board tabled the review of a bid to replace the light pole in the tennis court parking lot.  The bid for the work from ICON Construction was $1,580.00.

Mr. Mangrum asked that information relating to the vandalism within the community be placed in the monthly newsletter to inform the residents of the ongoing problems.

The Board asked that a hearing notice letter be sent to the Hrabiks for the purpose of addressing the fact that they are parking and storing their boat and commercial vehicles in their driveway and on the street in front of their home.  The hearing will be held at the May 2004 meeting.

The Board reviewed and approved architectural requests from the owners at 32128 Rancho Cielo Drive, 31946 La Subida Drive and at 32056 Camino del Cielo.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned into closed session at 10:05 PM.

Submitted by: 

Jack L. Williams

Acting Secretary
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